
CHE was pleased to convene 13 Lincoln funders to co-host
a Community Celebration of Resiliency in June. The event
recognized the crucial services that non-profits provided
to the Lincoln community through the pandemic. The
celebration included live music, food, and activities on
Union Plaza to commemorate their tireless dedication.

P r o j e c t s  F u n d e d
In addition to 37 existing multi-year commitments,
CHE awarded 20 new grants in the 2021-2022
fiscal year, totaling nearly $2.5 million. 

First Trimester Prenatal Care
Healthy Food Access
Youth Fitness
Mental Wellness and Human Connection

We cannot take our days for grantedLincoln is brave and good at heart

I n v e s t m e n t         
Since its creation in 1999, CHE has awarded more
than $37 million to Lincoln grantees. 

2 0 2 1 - 2 0 2 2  Y e a r  i n  R e v i e w

One of the hallmarks of working at the Community Health Endowment (CHE) is
that every day is different. Interactions with diverse people and non-profits, each
with a unique set of services and impact, provide us with a kaleidoscope of new
ideas, perspectives, and optimism for a healthier community. While the COVID-19
pandemic amplified the complexity of our work, it also provided valuable lessons
that we will not forget. 

P l a c e  M a t t e r s  4 . 0
Place Matters 4.0 was released in October of 2021 in partnership with the Lincoln-Lancaster County Health Department. The
updated mapping data of Lincoln reveals new information, reinforces present realities, and reminds us that we must strive to
do even better. Since the release of the original maps in 2015, CHE has seen organizations use this data in decision-making,
budget allocation, project development, community activism, and strategic planning.

New this year are maps showing the growth and location of older adults (75+ years) and rental rates for single family homes.
These maps represent the significant trends that will influence Lincoln’s housing, workforce, health, transportation, and
infrastructure in the coming decades. Our hope is that Place Matters 4.0 will continue to influence a healthier Lincoln for all.
To view the new maps, please visit www.chelincoln.org.

F u n d i n g  P r i o r i t i e s
Four new funding priorities were announced:

Never underestimate that Lincoln can be better, stronger, braver, and more resilient than ever before. Thank you for sharing
this journey with us. 

Sincerely, Lori Seibel
President & CEO
(pictured right)

Kim Moore
Chair, Board of Trustees
(pictured left)

There is always a reason to celebrateWe should learn from one another



S t a f f

B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s
Quentin  Brown
Executive Director, Educare Lincoln

Kim Moore, Board Chair
Former President, CHI Health St. Elizabeth
Marilyn Moore, Ed.D., Vice Chair
Former President, Bryan College of
Health Sciences

John Thompson, Treasurer
Managing Director, Ameritas

Janice Walker, Secretary
Former Nebraska State Court
Administrator

Blake Anderson 
Lead Advisor & Principal,
Pittenger & Anderson, Inc.
Preeta Bansal, J.D.
Independent Corporate Director, Former
U.S. Diplomat, Senior Government Official,
and Corporate Lawyer

Eric Buchanan
Director of Strategic Partnerships,
Buffett Early Childhood Fund

Kathy Campbell
Former Nebraska State Senator

Russ Gronewold
President & CEO, Bryan Health
Pat Lopez
Health Director, Lincoln-Lancaster
County Health Department
Dan Marvin
Director, Urban Development, City 
of Lincoln

Michelle Petersen, M.D.
Pediatrician

John Reinhardt, D.D.S.
Former Dean and Professor Emeritus,
UNMC College of Dentistry

Derek Vance
President, CHI Health St. Elizabeth &
Nebraska Heart

Lori Seibel, President & CEO

Emily Kluver, Grant and Community
Relations Officer

Morgan Hermanek, Administrative Officer
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Y o u t h  S p o r t s        

H o s p i t a l  H e r o e s

Youth sports has a lifelong positive influence on learning
and physical/mental health. Unfortunately, existing
inequities make it inaccessible to some youth in Lincoln.
CHE bolstered discussion around this topic, funded an
assessment of community data, and continues to
collaborate with local organizations to address
disparities. Pictured (right) is Lori Seibel, Steve Dosskey,
John Goodwin, and Johnny Gress at a Community
Conversation regarding youth sports in Lincoln. 

Mayor Leirion Gaylor Baird proclaimed November 
15-19, 2021 as Hospital Hero Appreciation Week
(pictured left) and called on Lincoln residents to
acknowledge the heroic efforts of our local hospital
staff. Community members wrote and distributed
thousands of thank you postcards to the hospitals, and
volunteers cheered during shift change celebrations.
Also pictured left are CHE trustees Russ Gronewold,
Kim Moore, and Derek Vance. 

Staff and trustees visited 20 CHE grantees in the 2021-
2022 fiscal year to see first-hand the amazing work
being accomplished throughout the city. Site visits are
an effective way to build meaningful relationships
between grantees and funders. Pictured (right) is a site
visit at the newly constructed “big-kid” playground at
Arnold Elementary School, funded in part by CHE. 

S i t e  V i s i t s    

E q u i t y ,  D i v e r s i t y  a n d  I n c l u s i o n
In May 2022, the CHE Board of Trustees approved an Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion Policy to re-confirm our commitment
to tackling complex social determinants of health and the resulting health inequities. CHE believes that we cannot simply
spend our way to health and economic equity. Transformative leadership, reimagined systems/services, collaboration with all
communities, and accountability to local data will be needed to successfully leverage resources and advance health equity.
View the full policy at www.chelincoln.org.


